August 28, 2025
Greenup, Village Board “Special” Meeting Minutes

The Greenup Village Board held a “Special” Meeting on Thursday, August 28, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Greenup Municipal Building. Mayor Tom Bauguss called the meeting to order with all standing to recite the “Pledge of Allegiance” to the United States Flag. Roll Call was taken by Clerk Kimble, those members of the Village Board answering Roll Call were Mayor Tom Bauguss, Trustees Alene Blade, Paul Marti, Max McCullough, Sherry Parker and Tony Wright. Trustee Josh Kingery was absent.

There was no public comment.

Mayor Bauguss stated that EVAPCO Midwest is planning on an expansion to one of their buildings at the Greenup plant. There is a lot going on that are of concern to the Village Utilities Department, so he requested this meeting and asked for EVAPCO representatives to attend as well.

Adam Kuhn (EVAPCO Engineer/Project Manager) and David Blecha (EVAPCO General Manager) were in attendance. Adam Kuhn started explaining that EVAPCO is expanding and where they want to expand utilities have already been placed underground. 
Per Mr. Kuhn, the Water and Gas Utilities are not the problem they are going to be relocated by the Greenup Utility Department, it is the Electric that there is an issue with. Either it is relocated, or they build over the lines that are currently in place. The Village does not have the ability to relocate the electric line, they (EVAPCO) are currently trying to get quotes for relocation. EVAPCO would like for the Village to pay/hire a contractor for the relocation and then they will reimburse them, but there is another catch they need to trim from the estimates to meet their budget for the project. Per Mr. Kuhn building over the line would trim the budget cost. One quote has been obtained by the Village and the other two (2) are soon to be looked at and quoted, hopefully by Friday, September 5, 2025. 

Dave Blecha (EVAPCO General Manager) stated that they have been working on this project for four (4) to five (5) months now, trying to get the project and utilities worked out. Now they have a clearer direction as to where they need to go and with the Village paying for the contractor it may save them money, three (3) quotes are required, or they could build over the electric line. If the Village helps them out on this project then it is possible they can help out the Village in the future. They do plan to apply for grants if possible.

EVAPCO began in 1989 and currently have 611 employees, this expansion will allow for them to hire another 25-30. The Village also learned that the latest tax abatement expired in 2022.

Utility Lead Holsapple stated that building over the line is not an ideal situation and what happens when something goes wrong with the buried line in the future and they have to take care of it? Mayor Bauguss stated that the Attorney has been contacted regarding an easement, Clerk Kimble questioned that statement, she was unaware of anybody reaching out to the Attorney’s.  Utility Lead Reisner stated that currently there are no grants available for this electric project. 

Before adjourning the meeting Trustee Parker asked to speak on behalf of her husband who works for Mediacom. The Electric Dept. was called to a residential address he was working at which was having issues line issues due to squirrels. They did a great job working with the residents fixing the issue.

A motion to Adjourn was made by Trustee McCullough, second by Wright.
Yeas:  Blade, Marti, McCullough, Parker, Wright.
Nays: None
Absent: Kingery
Motion carried.
August 28, 2025
Greenup, Village Board “Special” Meeting Minutes

This “Special” meeting Adjourned at 6:28 p.m.

Jill Kimble
Village Clerk
Greenup, IL
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